

CITY OF BEREA

CITY ADMINISTRATORS OFFICE

RECEIVED

FEB 2 6 2018

SECRETARY OF STATE

RANDY STONE

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

Steven Connelly Mayor 212 CHESTNUT STREET • BEREA, KENTUCKY 40403 (859) 986-8528 • Fax (859) 986-7657 rstone@bereaky.gov

February 21, 2018

Alison L. Grimes Kentucky Secretary of State 700 Capital Ave, #152 Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

RE: Notice of Vacancy: Berea City Council

Dear Secretary Grimes,

Please accept this letter as notification of a vacancy on the Berea City Council. The vacancy resulted from the voluntary resignation of Dr. Billy Wooten on February 15, 2018. This notification is based on the following:

- 1. That Dr. Wooten was duly elected as a member of the City Council of the City of Berea at the general election held on November 8, 2016;
- 2. That Dr. Wooten was issued a certificate of election for such office from the Madison County Board of Elections; and
- 3. That Dr. Wooten was administered the official oath of office as a City Council member pursuant to KRS 83A.180 on December 22, 2016
- 4. And that a resignation letter was received in the office of the Mayor on February 15, 2018 and read aloud at the next Berea City Council Meeting on February 20, 2018.

Therefore, pursuant to the provisions of KRS 83 A.045 (5) the remaining members of the legislative body shall within thirty (30) days fill the vacancy.

Sincerely.

Randy Stone

City Administrator

CC: Kenny Barger, Madison County Court Clerk